
Community Advisory Committee Minutes 
April 2, 2024 

 
Committee Attendees: Bill Corey, Evan Smith, Cameron Moody, Bill Lewis, Sandra Schwarzbart, David 
Churchill, Ken Niles, Al Muller, Ethel Pacheco, Prem Garg, Stephanie Clipper, Joe Bucherer, Cheryl Tyler – 
Council Liaison 
 
Regrets:  Sheila Footer 
 
Guests:  Roy Schaeffer, Treasurer, Village of Friendship Heights 
 
The meeting was held at the Village Center and called to order at 6:00 pm. 
 
Topics: 
 

• Committee Member Observations: 
• Several comments regarding activities in the buildings, e.g. Board Elections, Elevator projects. 
• The weekly current events group has grown to 20+ post-Covid. 
• Discussion regarding approaches of building associations to planning budgets. 

• Treasurer Roy Schaeffer discussed the status of the Village budget. 

• Council Member Tyler updated the Committee on the Page Park permit status and Red House rental 
status.  A discussion followed regarding the negotiations for the new Shuttle Bus agreement and 
reasons for a smaller bus. 

 
Requested Actions: 
 

• Willard Towers is not highlighted on the current Village Map and Shuttle Bus Routes.  The Committee 
asks that this be updated on the Village website. 

• Page Park signage regarding leashing of dogs. 

• Committee members noted that dogs are let off their leashes in Page Park.  The Committee 
asks for reinforcement that Page Park is not a “dog park” and that once opened for use signage 
be placed informing residents that dogs must be leashed in accordance with County guidelines. 

• In accordance with County guidelines, is it possible to check with the police patrol on issuing of 
citations / warnings? 

• Dumpsters are again taking up a lane on Willard Ave. in front of Willard Towers.  The Committee 
suggests that the Village Manager reach out to the building management to reinforce removal.  

 
The next meeting will be held on May 7, 2024, at 6 pm via Zoom.  Village residents are encouraged to attend. 


